
                                                           
 

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
                                 Volume 31, Number 24 9 December 2015        
 

 IMMEDIATE PROGRAMME 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

 This week:  Wednesday 9 December 2015 6pm for 6.30pm start  
LOC  Club Christmas Party. Wear your Xmas Gear, Bring your good Cheer. Includes 

Kris Kringle – Please bring a present for your gender, to the value of $10-$20.   
Robyn 

  Next Meeting: Wednesday 13 January 2016 6pm for 6.30pm start 
Sean’s place  Club New Year return Sean 

 
 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover 
Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). The address is 
Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, Stephensons Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE TO PAUL POWER (WHILST KEITH KENDRICK IS 
TAKING ON PRESIDENTIAL DUTIES) ON 0400 994 746. ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES WOULD ALSO BE 
APPRECIATED.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & SUPPORT (MWCIS) 
IS AN IMPORTANT LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECT FOR THE CLUB. PLEASE BRING TO ROTARY 
MEETINGS A SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE DONATION BIN, WHICH IS 
LOCATED IN THE FRONT CORNER OF THE MEETING ROOM. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS IN THIS BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK 
FOR YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE AND MARK YOUR DIARIES 
ACCORDINGLY. 

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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    PHOTOS FROM LAST MEETING 
 

   
 Charlie, Sean and Geoff         Sergeant Rhonda 

     
 Beth and Charlie       President Sean sans Regalia 

     
                  John and Terry                                 Lyn, Geoff, Malcolm, Jan 
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President’s Report for 9 December 
No report….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kind regards  
Sean Darbyshire 

 



   
  Geoff and Don                                  Guest Speaker Paul 

   
                                                                                    Pauls Topic 
 

                 CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
(Week of 9/12-12/1): Happy Birthday Charlie on 12th December and Pete on 5th January.  Congratulations to 
Michelle on celebrating 3 years in Rotary, on 12th December and to John on 20 years in Rotary, on 20th December. 
Also to Roger on 25 years Anniversary of joining Rotary on 10th December. Happy Wedding Anniversary to Geoff 
and Margaret on 18th December (how many years?). 
 

                                      MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
From: Ros Clowes [mailto:ros.clowes@bigpond.com]  
Sent: Monday, 30 November 2015 8:05 PM 
To: 'Tony Hough'; 'David & Alison Tolstrup' 
Cc: 'Jeff Mills'; 'Malcolm Clowes'; 'Danny Petrie'; 'Wil Cornelissen'; 'Frank Mitchell'; 'Alfred Sung'; 'Warren Fricke'; 
'John Hocking'; 'Ted Keene'; 'Ros Clowes' 
Subject: Winding up Rotary Monash Community Raffle - 20 years & over $1.6 million to Community 
 
Dear Tony and the team, 
 
I want to thank you all for your amazing work over so many years, largely unrecognized.  Perhaps D9810 is 
unaware of this tremendous success and effort, so I am forwarding this email to DG David Tolstrup and intend also 
to ensure our Club is made aware of your contribution. 
 
As a Real Estate Agent in this area, I know very well how the demographics have changed in the City of Monash 
and the commitment to the Community and to fundraising is no longer so important. A great pity. 
 
Below is an excerpt from the ‘winding up minutes’ of 9th November 2015: 
 
Item 1.10.4 – The Chair thanked the Committee for its support and efforts over the twenty year life of the 
raffle in which he had been chair for 16 raffles.  In its life the raffle saw $1,636,750.00 distributed to 
Community Organisations” 
 
Warm regards and thank you all 
 
PP Ros Clowes PHF 
RC Mount Waverley 

mailto:ros.clowes@bigpond.com
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Hi All, 
Please note the following from Mark Anderson: 
Great news 
The Rotary Foundation is ranked in the Top 10 charities in the world. The scores — ranked on a scale of 1 to 100 — 
are based on financial health, accountability and the transparency of reporting. TRF is ranked at Number 5 in the 
world.  
Please click on the link below. Please use this information when seeking contributions and take great pride in what it 
says. 
http://www.cnbc.com/2015/12/01/the-top-10-charities-changing-the-world-in-2015.html?slide=7 
Yours in Rotary service 
Mark Anderson 
Senior Coordinator | Fund Development 
Rotary Foundation 
mark.anderson@rotary.org  
 
Children’s Christmas Party 
Well, it is over for another year. Numbers were down this year, but the success of the party is not so much judged 
by the numbers, but by the looks on the faces of the children as they enjoy the food, and the range of activities, 
including the jumping castle, and then receive their present from Santa. Despite the numbers being lower than 
expected, my overwhelming impression was that the party invitations were well targeted.  The children that attended 
will probably not have the opportunity to enjoy a similar party during this festive season. 
This event requires a lot of planning, commencing in early September, and I am pleased that so many members 
take the time to help with the various tasks. I therefore won’t single out any members for special thanks, as most 
helped in some way, as you always do. My sincere thanks to all of you. 
I will however, thank Rebecca and Danielle Darbyshire, and their school friend (I am sorry for not recalling her 
name) for their help with the face painting, and the Monash Rotaract members Bianca Lobo, Jake Leopold and 
Morgan Roberts. Thanks also to Rhonda’s daughter Amanda and her friend Petar.  If I missed anybody, please 
accept my thanks. I was helping unload Santa’s sleigh in the back room and might not have thanked you personally. 
We were fortunate to have four major sponsors this year, which kept our costs down and ensured the success of 
the day - Planning for Life Australia Pty Ltd, Hallmark Cards Australia, Superpop Pty Ltd, and Spotlight Retail 
Group. 
I recently advised Community Chairman Glen, and President Sean, that this was my last time as organiser of this 
event. It is time for a fresh approach, and I would like to focus my time on other Rotary projects.  Graham Bristow 
managed this event for over 14 years before I took over seven years ago, and he has been an enormous support 
behind the scenes for me personally during my time with this event. I therefore must conclude this report with my 
personal acknowledgement of his outstanding role over the last 20 plus years. 
Terry Roche 
*********************************************************************************************************************************** 
Club Christmas Breakup Dinner 
XMAS BREAKUP PARTY THIS WED.DEC.9. KRIS KRINGLE $10 PRESENT FOR YOUR GENDER PLEASE 
6 for 6.30PM @ LEIGHOAK. PLEASE BRING ALONG ALL SOLD RAFFLE TICKETS AND MONIES FOR BETH. 
 
BUNNINGS FUNDRAISING BBQ TODAY 9 DEC (photo compliments Michael and Ros) 

       
Charter members Malcolm and Ron together with two of our   Second photo Malcolm, Beht and Santa John. 
newer members Beth and Charlie who organised the event.  
Ros comments: “Only our very own Santa would not know how to put gloves on. Amazing results today – sold 
hundreds and busy all day. Well done to Beth, Charlie and the team.” $1,040 net was raised on the day, which is a 
great result. 
 
 

http://www.cnbc.com/2015/12/01/the-top-10-charities-changing-the-world-in-2015.html?slide=7
mailto:mark.anderson@rotary.org
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        CALENDAR/PROGRAMME 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap. For 
addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin except Rotarian addresses in which case refer Rotary Handbook. 
 LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date    Venue                    Time                  Event (or Topic)            Chairperson   
11 Dec  Pinewood Coles    9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Ros 
13 Dec  Mt Waverley          6am-1pm         Mt Waverley Market                             Charlie-Beth/Keith-Robyn  
20 Dec  Oakleigh                6am-1pm         Oakleigh Market                                   David B/Jeff  
27 Dec  Oakleigh                6am-1pm         Oakleigh Market                                   Geoff T/Paul  
13 Jan  Seans place      6pm-8pm         Club New Year return   NA 
15 Jan  Pinewood Coles    9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Charlie 
3 Jan  Oakleigh                6am-1pm         Oakleigh Market                                   Philip/John Lucas  
17 Jan  Oakleigh                6am-1pm         Oakleigh Market                                   Theo?/? 
20 Jan  LOC       6pm-8pm         TBA     Terry 
22 Jan  Pinewood Coles    9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  David B 
27 Jan  LOC       6pm-8pm         TBA     Ros 
29 Jan  Pinewood Coles    9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  David N 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you and your Family 
 
From the Bulletin Editor 

 
 


